Clerk's Report to Bawdsey Parish Council Meeting of September 2016

Clerk's actions:

- Letter sent to Annette Robinson of Rights of Way regarding the state of footpaths and missing FP
 posts -acknowledged. Put up footpath notice showing closure of part of FP5 and FP 7 at East Lane.
 Followed by Update from Environment Agency regarding reasons for same footpath repair
- 2. East Anglia Three Planning Inspectorate -email sent in response to this, expressing concerns about Access Point B. Cced to David Chenery of SCC
- 3. Put up Scottish Power notice of EA3 consultation and photographed it
- 4. Letter written to SCDC re fence at Shingle Street (BJ)
- 5. Emails sent to Malcolm King asking for date of speed survey-now September
- 6. Welcome booklet sent to printing (now available). Delivered to newcomers of past year.
- 7. Letter sent to the Environment Agency expressing concerns about coastal protection and delay in Wallingford Report-reply received and forwarded to BJ and AB
- 8. Planning response sent to SCDC regarding Ronina. Concern about roofing of extension now addressed
- 9. Responded to BDO request for a further explanation of the end of year figures. Necessitated a change to Clerk's Expenses, taking out stationery costs, countersigned by BJ.
- 10. Asked Scott Cullum about availability of 30 mph stickers for dustbins-directed to Tuddenham PC
- 11. Reported overgrown footpath from Pitcairn Cottage to Alderton-addressed, now cut satisfactorily. Also Red House Lane-no update
- 12. Applied to Co-op fund for a grant for BQVC
- 13. Booked CII Rouse into Planning Workshop and Clerk into networking morning at SALC
- 14. Joined CAS (formerly Suffolk Acre), now a free service.
- 15. Enquired about clerk being set up as online account administrator
- 16. Minutes of Extraordinary Meeting about BQVC circulated

Correspondence received:

- 1. Letter from Michaelle Coupe-order has been served on owner of fence at Shingle Street
- 2. CATS (Coastal AccessibleTransport Service Ltd) has taken over the Link Bus. A meeting to consider local transport needs is taking place at Orford on 14th September
- 3. Letter from Suffolk Police & Chief Constable about Public Meetings 2016. Local one is on 7th November at 6.30pm at Woodbridge Football Club to discuss local policing. Just turn up.
- 4. Invitation to a meeting at Trinity Park of East Suffolk Annual Forum on Friday 11th November
- 5. Rest Centre Training on Tuesday 20th September-Rod Webb put down his name-only one to date
- Responses about Quiet lane designation from Tim Miller, Alex Williams (no) and Kathleen Beller and Mr and Mrs Page and Elizabeth Maskell (yes) and Chris Sanderson wanting info about position and picture of signage provided by Judi Hallett (Hollesley clerk)
- 7. New LAIS 1392 on Neighbourhood Planning
- 8. Next SALC area meeting papers received- Monday 19th Sept
- 9. Alderton has completed its HNS, soon to be shared. 42 out of 200 forms returned.
- 10. Letter from Sarah in 11 The Street about possible speed calming measures and means of getting compensation from SP
- 11. Minutes of last WSNT meeting-no mention of matters on the peninsula. Date of next meeting Thursday 13th October 2016 10.30am at Woodbridge Police Station.
- 12. Metal theft awareness week 5-12th September relating to theft of catalytic convertors and Alert about illegal immigrants at Bawdsey Quay.

- 13. New cost involved for maintaining website now that SCC has withdrawn funding. CAS to take over administration at a cost of £50 per year. Clerk to opt in or out
- 14. Stretch of Footpath at East Lane to be closed from 23/09/2016 14/10/2016 for resurfacing. Update from Environment Agency
- 15. New national phone number to report power outages is 105
- 16. New planning application received from 12 The Street wishing to erect a rear single storey extension
- 17. Scottish Power sent letter explaining that original licence for Wind farms One and Three and further developments has now been curtailed to allow for the One and Three only. They no longer are in partnership with Vattenfall